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Bangladesh Revival Meetings 
largely funded by you!
MacDonald Adhikary writes from Bangladesh:

“The Annual Revival meeting was held at Bethany Children’s 
Village, Chobhikarpar. Although there were political disturbances 
and we were very concerned about it, our Great God made a 
way and we were able to organise this meeting peacefully.   We 
praise God that in average 800-1000 people came from di�erent 
backgrounds to attend the meeting.  People’s hearts were 
touched and rededicated to the Lord Jesus Christ’s ministry.”

Top Photo: Mac Adhikary ( ED of IN Bangladesh) praying for people 
who have made decisions.

BIG 
CHANGES!!!

We have lost 
two valued sta� 
members, Vivette 
Tjaberings (who 
was Gradon’s PA) 
and Ginny Coe 
(Sponsorship 
Coordinator) 
Ginny has moved 
to Whanganui 
after buying a 
house there. Ginny 
had worked for 
International Needs for twelve years was very passionate about 
her sponsorship role and added a great deal of laughter to 
o�ce life. Vivette has taken up a full time position as marketing 
manager of a building �rm.

New Team Member
John Elen joined the sta� on September 1st, 
after an o�ce restructure, as our Operations 
Manager John is responsible for the day to 
day management of the o�ce. He comes 
from a lively Open Brethren fellowship called 
Greerton Bible Church in Tauranga, where 
he served as pastor there for twelve years. 
Before that he was assistant director of Totara 
Springs Christian Camp. 

We can give tax receipts from April 1st 2015.
Cabinet has recently given us overseas donee status so we can give full tax receipts on Child Sponsorship and 
Community Development projects.

For any gifts linked to evangelism, church planting or funded pastors or bible college students, we  can only give a tax 
receipt on the administration charge (currently 20%) we levy to run the NZ operations.

Very happy 
Bangladeshi girls!
Big smiles after getting new clothes  
from our Christmas gifts


